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Property Owners Defrauded under the Property Assessed Clean Energy (PACE) 
Program Get Relief 

LOS ANGELES -Los Angeles County protects homeowners defrauded under the PACE Program, 
enabling them to get relief from immediate property tax burdens, and supporting the prosecution of 
an allegedly predatory contractor. 

Under the direction of the Los Angeles County (County) Board of Supervisors (Board), the 
Department of Consumer and Business Affairs (DCBA), Treasurer and Tax Collector and the Internal 
Services Department, have made significant strides in addressing allegations of fraud in regards to 
Property Assessed Clean Energy (PACE) Programs that operate across the County. 

On March 5, 2019, the Board unanimously approved a motion championed by Supervisor Mark 
Ridley-Thomas and Supervisor Hilda L. Solis, which directed the County agencies to develop a 
comprehensive plan for addressing consumer complaints and enhancing protections for consumers 
under the various PACE programs operated across the County. 

This was prompted by the County receiving notice that numerous property owners across the County 
claimed to have been defrauded, some specifically through the Eco Solar Home Improvement 
Program, under scenarios where contractors misled their clients on the appropriate scope of eligible 
PACE-funded projects, delivered poor-quality projects, or were unclear with their clients about how 
the financing-related assessment would ultimately raise the property owner's secured property taxes. 

PACE programs were established as a means for homeowners to finance energy efficiency, 
renewable energy and water-saving improvements to their properties, with homeowners repaying 
the financing through their secured property tax bills. Homeowners who are misled or defrauded by 
unscrupulous contractors face unexpectedly high property tax bills and are sometimes left with their 
homes damaged or in an uninhabitable condition. 

"Our residents work hard to pay their mortgages, and the PACE Program was intended to create 
added value by improving their home's energy efficiency and reducing their utility costs," said Los 
Angeles County Supervisor Mark Ridley-Thomas. "When entities seek to manipulate this agenda, 
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